
 
 

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE: 
 
HUD recently sent a notice to all Public Housing Authorities 
nationwide, including the MCHA, alerting them to a trending scam 
regarding Section 8. 
 
Flyers advertising assistance with applying for Section 8 funding have 
been circulating on social media (Facebook, TikTok, & Instagram). 
The flyers and the website “www.govassistance.org” are NOT 
legitimate. The scam’s goal is to take advantage of Section 8 
applicants and obtain their personal information to use for 
fraudulent activity.  
 

 
 
We encourage you to contact us with questions about application 
availability and remind you that the MCHA will NEVER charge you to 
join a waiting list.  


